

July 6, 2015

MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE COLLIER COUNTY

PARKS AND RECREATION 
ATV PARK SITE AD HOC COMMITTEE
Naples, Florida, July 6, 2015
LET IT BE REMEMBERED, that the Collier County Parks and 
Recreation, ATV Park Site Ad Hoc Committee, in and for the County of 
Collier, having conducted business herein, met on this date at 6:00 P.M. in a 

REGULAR SESSION commenced at North Collier Regional Park, 
Administration Building, 15000 Livingston Road, Naples, Florida, with the 
following members present:


CHAIRMAN:
   
Joseph Pelletier

Jeff Close


William Combs



Mario Mendez 



Robert Anderson Jr. (Absent)



William Scott (Absent)



Greg Westgate

ALSO PRESENT:

Tim Nance, Board of County Commissioner

Nick Casalanguida, Deputy County Manager

Barry Williams, Director Parks and Recreation 
Steve Carnell, Public Services Administrator

Jeanine McPherson-Hogle, Assistant Director, PAR

Jason Rummer, Public Services Operation Analyst
Natali Betancur, Parks and Recreation
Miguel Rojas Jr., Administrative Assistant

John Flanagan, Executive Coordinator to Commissioner
Toni Mott, Administrative Service Division Facilities Management- Real Property Manager
I. Introductions
      
The meeting was called to order by Chairman Pelletier at 6:00 P.M.




Roll call was taken and a quorum was established.

Staff provided the Collier County Existing Land Inventories and a reference detail for the map revised March 6, 2015.  (See attached)
Barry Williams reported Ed Lukosavich submitted a resignation from the ATV Ad Hoc Committee. (See attached)
Commissioner Nance voiced support for the Committee and announced he follows the Committee and their efforts.  He explained the Collier County Existing Land Inventories map.  He distributed and reviewed the Wilson Boulevard Extension Corridor Study – Potential Future Corridor Alignments (North Belle Meade) and a business card for Joe Frank, Seminole Tribe of Florida, Big Cypress Board Representative.  (See attached)
Commissioner Nance suggested reaching out to Joe Frank, a Tribal Counsel, regarding a possible partnership with the Seminole Tribe in Collier and Hendry County.
II. Approve Agenda 
None

III. Approve Previous Meeting Minutes
Chairman Pelletier moved to approve the minutes for the May 7, 2015 meeting.  Second by Mr. Combs.  Motion carried; 5-0.
IV. Overview of Land Available to Collier – Addressed previously
V. Resolution and Attendance

Staff provided a copy of Resolution No. 2015 – A Resolution of the Board of County Commissioners of Collier County, Florida, re-establishing the Collier County ATV Park Ad Hoc Committee, and re-appointing the current Members to said Committee for an additional six months.
Barry Williams reviewed the structure of the Committee and recommended electing a Chairman and Vice Chairman.
Mr. Mendez nominated Jeff Close for Vice Chair.  Second by Mr. Combs.  Motion carried; 5-0.

Jeff Close accepted the nomination for Vice Chair.

Mr. Combs nominated Joseph Pelletier for Chairman.  Second by Mr. Mendez.  Motion carried; 5-0.
Joseph Pelletier accepted the nomination for Chairman.

VI. ATV Settlement Capital Fund

Barry Williams reported Collier County and the South Florida Water Management District enter into a Settlement Agreement wherein the District paid Collier County $3 million to dispose of litigation arising out of a 2003 Agreement between the parties in which the District was to convey 640 acres to Collier County for recreation ATV use.
Staff provided Parks and Recreation Division Capital – ATV Settlement Capital Fund 306 FY16 Requested Budget.  (See attached)
He reviewed the Capital Fund.  Barry Williams will provide an accounting of expenditures at the next meeting.
VII. Options for Moving Forward

Barry Williams gave options moving forward:
· Consider looking at lesser land inside and outside Collier County. 
· Continue to look for land and become creative with interest in a voucher program.
· Commissioner Ginsberg expressed looking at parcels owned by Collier Interprises.
Chairman Pelletier suggested using an experimental voucher system
for a year.  Save the principal available now. 
Staff provided an email to Barry Williams dated June 23, 2015 from Graham P. Ginsberg re: Collier County ATV Park and their Obligation to ATV Riders of the County.  (See attached)
Nick Casalanguida referred to Graham Ginsberg’s email.  He has worked with Barry Williams and Steve Carnell for over 20 years, and they are the most ethical people within the County and the letter is inappropriate.
Mr. Westgate moved to revisit the voucher as short term solution, aggressively pursue it, sooner than later, outside the County.  Second by Mr. Mendez.

Barry Williams agreed and noted PAR have been looking at property activity:
· Old Correctional facility,
· Seminole Tribe,
· Southwater Management,
· Hendry County,
· Lazy River
,
            He asked for direction from the Committee.    
Steve Carnell suggested Staff bring back an option that Finance feels comfortable with and answers to how it can be done.
A consensus was formed to direct Staff to bring back an option.

It would be helpful to run voucher program as a pilot.  He suggested bringing back other options to consider.
Mr. Westgate voiced concerns over the Committee may not get real numbers due to $30 not being enough incentive. 

Jason Runner explained the number of 7,000 ATV licenses, per state; and how they estimated how fast the voucher system would run out.  
Barry Williams stated the voucher system will buy time.
Nick Casalanguida asked if the Committee would consider Graham Ginsberg’s suggestion to advertise to land owners and noted it did not have much value.  He suggested $50,000 be dedicated to the voucher pilot.
He asked if the Committee wanted to advertise to land owners or work with a voucher system.  
Barry Williams noted the Committee could set funds for the voucher system or limit the amount of interest.
You have to request permission from the BCC to put aside funds; BCC will be back in September.
It was noted the voucher program would only be ran until $50,000 runs out.  To get better numbers they would only do daily passes.
Mr. Westgate amended the motion to add a voucher program, not to exceed $50,000 for 12 months.  Second by Mr. Mendez.  Motion carried; 5-0.
Discussion was made on validation of the ATV riders attended Parks, a report on accounting for vouchers used and future potential sites.  

Public Speaker

Don Bevins, Realtor offered to work on an ATV package for the commission only.  There are positive opportunities in Hendry County.
It was noted the Committee would like to reach out to Joe Frank.
Barry Williams will reach out to him.

Discussion was made on other potential sites. 
VIII. ATV Park and Obligation to ATV Riders of the County

Staff provided an email to Barry Williams dated June 23, 2015 from Graham P. Ginsberg re: Collier County ATV Park and their Obligation to ATV Riders of the County.  (See attached)
Nick Casalanguida asked Don Bevins how he would approach going about soliciting land.  
Don Bevins stated he could only answer how he would do it.  He would identify a tract of land, find out if target is viable if you can get land owners on board.  It was noted to get 300 acres; you may need to buy 500 or 600 acres.  He already has some leads to work on.
IX. Existing Land Inventories

Toni Mott reported speaking with Mr. Spiker at Barron Collier Companies as the criteria had changed from the initial contact with them.  The criteria changed to 200 acres.  Mr. Spiker advise they had not identified any parcels and typically do not sell lands.  ATV use isn’t compatible with their farming and ranching operations.  Mr. Spiker will have Staff continue to look and if they found anything they would get back to her.  Toni Mott noted she had been notified by an EDC staff Member of a parcel that was over 5,000 acres that might fit the needs.  After researching the parcel had been taken off the market.


Barry Williams suggested the Committee meet on August 6, 2015.


A consensus was form to meet on August 6, 2015.

Mr. Mendez moved to investigate properties in Hendry County.  Second by Mr. Westgate.  Motion carried; 5-0.
There being no further business for the good of the County, the meeting was adjourned by order of the Chairman at 7:39 P.M.






ATV Park Ad Hoc Committee





______________________________






Joe Pelletier, Chairman

These minutes were approved by the Board/Committee on _______________ , 2015 

As presented ______ or as amended _____ .                         
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